
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Wednesday, 28 November 2018 11:22 AM 
To: 'Lilian Zhou'; 'Shaun.Schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au'; 'm.adler@hia.com.au'; 

'chrismelham@civilcontractors.com'; 'l.regan@hia.com.au'; 'sam@masterbuilders.com.au'; 
'smaxwell@cfmeu.org'; 'michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au'; 'stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au'; 

'Ashvini@etuaustralia.org.au'; 'gabriel.miller@amwu.org.au'; 'rebecca@masterbuilders.com.au'; Louise 

Hogg; 'Vasuki.Paul@aigroup.com.au' 
Subject: RE: AM2016/23 - 4 Yearly review of Modern Awards - Construction Awards  

 
Dear Parties,  
  
Re: AM2016/23 – Construction Awards  
  
I refer to the above matter and the attached correspondence.  
  
Parties are to file their submissions in reply in accordance with the directions issued on 8 November 
2018.  
  
The Full Bench will separately consider at a later stage the broader issue raised by the HIA as to 
whether further evidence is to be admitted and the procedures to be adopted if that course is taken. 
  
Kind regards,  
  
Ammy Lewis 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
  
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
  
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2016-23-sub-hia-161118.pdf
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